
This is our final newsletter of the year and I am delighted with how this year has been but 

everyone is definitely ready for the Summer Holidays. I would like to say a big thank you to our 

parent and carers for your support and involvement in the school, a huge thank you to all the 

staff who work tirelessly to make sure your children have high quality and enriching learning 

experiences and most importantly to the children at Primrose Hill who are magnificent and who 

make our job worthwhile.  Happy holidays to you all. 
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End of  KS1 and KS2 SATS 

See below the comparison of % of children reaching 

‘expected’ in Y2 and Y6 compared to the national 

figures.  Further data updates will be provided in the 

Autumn.  We are all really pleased with the children’s 

performance and this is testament to their hard work and 

that of the staff team involved in teaching your 

children.  Well done. 

Key Stage 1 Comparative Report 
 

Key Stage 2 Comparative Report  

Goodbye to Catherine McGowan  

The end of term marks Catherine’s retirement 

having been with the school for over a decade now, 

supporting children with Special Educational 

Needs across the school. Catherine's 

knowledge and expertise will be hugely 

missed, but she has spent lots of time 

training other staff members to ensure that 

her work is carried over. We have 

managed to convince Catherine to lead a 

Latin Club for Years 5 and 6 in Autumn, so watch this 

space. We are collecting money for her leaving present, 

so if you would like to contribute please bring this to the 

office.  

END OF TERM 

Polite reminder that school finishes on 

Wednesday 25th July at 1:30pm  
Please arrange for your child/children to be 

collected at 1:30 prompt as the office will also 

close at 1:30 pm. 

Information from the Governors 

Next week you will receive our first Governing 

Board Annual Newsletter. This is partly as a 

response to our questionnaire about parents and 

carers knowing about the working of the 

Governors.   We hope by reading this, you will be 

more informed about the overall aims of the 

Governors and the work they do within the school.   

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk


Attendance 

A sad end to the year with 94.64% for 
the whole school, so lets keep 

encouraging our children to come in for 
the last few days!  

EYFS: 95.23%     KS1—KS2: 94.48% 

WELL DONE TO STICKLEBACKS 97.19% 

GRASSHOPPERS 98.52% 

KESTRELS 98.67% 

Finally, we would love to thank 
everyone for their support in bringing 
in their child to ensure their excellent 

attendance! 

Chickens 

Hello from the chicken coop. 

This is our last blog of the year! What a 

fabulous time we have had, its been 

lovely working with so many of 

you in the garden and we hope 

you have liked the many 

adventures we have been on. 

We will take eggstra special care 

of the school till September.  

We love Primrose Hill and are so lucky 

to be part of it. We have lots of plans 

when you come back! See you all then. 

Send us a postcard. 

Love Madonna, Cyndi, Robin the actual 

Robin and Taylor Swift who is an actual 

swift. 

Coming Up in Autumn Term  

Tuesday 4th September          First Day Autumn Term 

Friday 21st September            Friends of Primrose Hill   

     International Food Afternoon 

Wednesday 3rd October        Y5 Mill Residential 

Monday 8th October              RE Day 

Thursday 18th October          3:30 Friends of Primrose Hill Key  

    Stage 1 Party 

Friday 19th October               End of Autumn 1 

22nd to 26th October              Half Term 

Monday 29th October        INSET DAY – School Closed 

Thursday 1st November         Friends of Primrose Hill Y3 & Y4  

    Spooky Disco 

Thursday 8th November         8:45 Whole School Maths Stay &  

    Play Event 

Monday 12th November         Anti Bullying Week 

Tuesday 27th November    EYFS Parent Consultations  

  School Closed for EYFS All Day 

  KS1 and KS2 Parent Consultations School Closes at 1pm 

Wednesday 5th December      3:30 Friends of Primrose Hill Y5  

    Quiz Event 

Thursday 6th December         KS1 Concert at Cecil Sharp House 

Tuesday 11th December         PM – Two Performances KS2  

    Concert at Cecil Sharp House 

Monday 17th December          RE Day 

Friday 21st December        1:30 End of Autumn Term 

Summer Fair 

Our Summer Fair was a big success raising over £8000 for the school. This kind of event can only happen with 

the help and support of lots of people, but particular thanks go to Tania and Amal for pulling together such a 

wonderful event. If you have provided feedback to us, thank you. We will factor this into our planning for future 

events. 



We would like to send more correspondence by email next year rather than in actual paper form. If you could 

provide an updated email to the office, that would be helpful. 

Reply Slip—Please tear off and return it to the school office: 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

Email: _________________________________________   Parent/Carer:________________________________ 
 (Please write in capital letters)      (Please write full name) 
 

         

Child’s Name: _____________________________________        Class: ________________________________ 

 
Also you can email us at admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk with your child/children’s name and the class. 

Friends of Primrose Hill School  

 Thank you to everyone for making the 

summer fair amazing.  

All the wonderful helpers, talented bakers 

and our stupendous communities who 

made such scrumptious 

international food. Costa 

coffee foundation donat-

ed food, drink and their 

time and our Dragons 

Den was the most suc-

cessful yet. Year six are real entrepreneurs! 

It was a lovely end to a brilliant year. The 

whole school community coming together 

made this event possible. Thank you all. 

Esme Pell in Blackbirds won the £50.00 

Amazon voucher for the bake off. 

PE kits need to be pre ordered for September.  If your 

child is starting reception this will have been done at stay 

and play. 

Yrs. 1 to 6 please fill in a form and hand it into the office 

by 3.30pm on Monday 23rd July. It will be given to your 

child during the first week of the Autumn term. 

Everything's everything won Dragons Den 

making a grand total of £134.75. 

 
Year  6 Performance  

Well done to all Y6 children for an amazing 

performance, you are STARS! A big thank you 

to Kate and Y6 Team for their hard work and 

organasing such a wonderfull event. 

 KS2 Sports Day Fun 


